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URGENT MEMORANDUM 

DATE: January 16, 2022 

TO: All Rock Haven Community Members 

FROM: Marilyn Burns, RN ADON Infection Preventionist 

RE: Positive Cases of COVID-19 

Dear Rock Haven Community Members, 
 
We continue to identify cases of COVID-19 among our staff. We have had several 
cases identified this week.  
 
These staff members are isolating at home. These recent cases are identified after 
exposure in the home and in the community.  
 
We have also identified cases in two residents. We are isolating these residents 
away from other residents. We have identified the contact for these residents. 
We have notified public health officials as required and are following procedures 
recommended by the Centers for Disease Control & Prevention. We are taking 
every step as recommended by authorities to contain the spread. We want to 
make residents, their families, and our dedicated staff aware of this situation and 
reassure everyone that we are on top of it. 
 
We continue to be open for visitations. Please remain in your loved one’s room for 
the duration of your visit. Do not come out of the room for conversations with staff 
or other residents. Please keep your mask on when in the facility. We may need to 
require additional PPE if your loved one is directly affected by an outbreak. If you 
are ill, please postpone your visit until you are well.  

We ask that you join our residents and staff in doing all we can to support the Rock 
Haven community by following the recommendations set forth by the CDC: 



• Social Distancing/staying home if possible 
• Washing Hands for 20 seconds with soap and water or alcohol based hand 

rub  
• Wear a mask or face covering when indoor if with people that are not part 

of your household  
• Self-isolating if showing any signs or symptoms of COVID-19 
• Seek medical assistance as necessary 
• If you notice symptoms, please notify anyone you have had close contact 

with in the 2 days prior.  
• Obtain vaccinations, including booster doses when able. 

Thank you all for your understanding and support. We will continue to provide 
updates.  

Regards, 

Marilyn Burns 

Marilyn Burns RN ADON Infection Preventionist 
Rock Haven Skilled Nursing Facility 
Marilyn.burns@co.rock.wi.us 
608-757-5166 
 
 

Natalie Rolling Edlebeck 

 

Natalie Rolling-Edlebeck M.F.A., MSW 
Major, United States Army (retired)  
Licensed Nursing Home Administrator 
Rock Haven Skilled Nursing Facility 
Natalie.RollingEdlebeck@co.rock.wi.us 
(608) 757-5114 
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